National Security Bureau

 $https://en.bbn.gov.pl/en/news/785, President-briefed-about-COVID-19-vaccination-process. html \\ 13.03.2024, 07:55 \\ 02.02.2021$

President briefed about COVID-19 vaccination process

The head of the National Security Bureau (BBN) Paweł Soloch has presented the president with a detailed report regarding the course of the coronavirus vaccination operation in Poland.

"President Andrzej Duda has been given a detailed report concerning the course of the Covid-19 vaccination process in Poland," Pawel Soloch told reporters on Tuesday.

Michal Dworczyk, the head of the PM's Office, who also attended the meeting with Duda, added that the president had also been presented with information regarding potential threats and challenges to the process, chiefly posed by vaccination supply delays as well as reduced deliveries by foreign producers.

The meeting also focused on a bill on strategic reserves, since the president was to decide whether to sign it into law.

"Before taking a decision, the president has been holding broad consultations with all the people working on the bill," Soloch said.

Dworczyk added that the chief goal of the draft was to increase the effectiveness of the Material Reserves Agency, which was one of the most important entities, thanks to which the National Vaccination Programme was being implemented. (PAP)

Tweetnij